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Amherst Public Shade Tree Committee Meeting
Tuesday, October 13, 2020, 5:30PM 
Online Meeting via Zoom

Minutes

Present: 	Bennett Hazlip, Shoshona King, Henry Lappen (Chair), Sara Lawler, Gordon Green, Marian Hazzard, Julian Hynes, Rana Al-Jammal, Gina Etheredge, Alan Snow (Tree Warden)

Absent:	Beki Margolit

Meeting came to order at 5:35 and was adjourned at 6:55

Announcements & Public Comments
Gina mentioned that a lot of people came to Saturday’s planting and there was much favorable discussion in the neighborhood.
Hearings
N/A
Approval of September Minutes and Volunteer Hours
Volunteer hours were gathered, and the September minutes approval was postponed until next meeting.

Chair’s Report
Henry went to Glendale street to check out location for spring planting. Also, a contact from the Brook apartment complex expressed an interest in getting more trees, but Henry was uncertain as to how to get approval.  Marian and Henry inspected new nursery location and noted that it was somewhat wet in the spring, but it seems to be a promising location (which recently included a teenage moose).  It will need fencing to protected it from deer. We need fencing and stakes.  Shoshona may have some stakes, and Gina recommends the Buy Nothing Amherst site as a place to find fencing. This will be our next second Saturday planting location.  Alan points out that we need to wait for the trees to be available.  Alan will check in with Amherst nursery.  The second Saturday time will remain as scheduled to allow time for Alan to obtain the trees.
Tree Warden’s Report 
West Pomeroy street will be closed for a project, and tree work is planned during this interval, starting next Thursday.  Four more trees on East Hadley road will be planted.  Some funds were obtained for a crane from Northeast Tree Service, which helped DPW removed a 130 ft white pine.  This week’s 5-minute windstorm took down several town trees including 7 significant trees, causing road closures.  Some roads were closed for close to 24 hours.  Finishing clean up will take several days.  DPW is updating web site including trees and grounds, which hasn’t been updated for about 7 years. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Sara, our new treasurer, is just getting oriented, after Nonny had to leave the committee because her term limit expired.  Holly at town hall is the contact according to Shoshona, who has been in touch with Nonny.  Henry mentioned that forms for placards and T-shirts should be in hand – Alan may have them and will let Henry know if he needs new forms.  
Second Saturday Plantings
This week’s planting went well, and this year has been successful despite the late start due to the pandemic. Bennett pointed out that Dan Ziomek at Wanczyk may be a good source for trees. Bennett pointed out that Lincoln Ave (the site of this week’s planting) was a hard place to get people to come because it’s already quite leafy. Gordon mentioned that the corner of Pine and North Amherst may be a good spot, but Alan mentioned that work is planned there.  Marian mentioned pollinator-friendly species maybe a good choice; Alan said basswood and linden are good for that. Street trees need to be salt-tolerant and able to grow in stressful environments.  Alan mentioned that survivability and compatibility with surrounding infrastructure are priorities in species selection, and that if species meets site requirements, pollinator capacity is certainly something to keep in mind.  Henry suggested all committee members drive around town to find a good location that both needs trees and would attract participants for next spring’s plantings.

Tree Placards 
Sara visited extra trees to increase the number of placards and will turn these around.  Printing on the ones we approved is pending.  Sara has a few more pending and will plan on getting them to Henry by the end of the week. Henry will order them from Amherst Copies.

Town Policy - Significant Tree Ordinance 
Sara received commentary from several people.  Some questions on approved versus not-approved removals. Fee versus fine – that language may improve.  Review process needs some kind of plan, but also need not to put too much on Alan’s plate.  Whatever gets created has to be merged into the larger permitting process, and a priority was to make it so it’s not overly burdensome on the applicant. The ordinance should discuss the exact process.  Alan pointed out that there are two avenues – one is DPW, one is planning – they try to end up at the same place.  Here we are adding another layer, outside of chapter 87, and suggested limiting ordinance purview to downtown – BID, historic areas - starting small to see how it works, then expanding out.  The committee will need to work out a very detailed, very professional presentation to go to the various boards and committee including a PowerPoint with talking points.  
Sara volunteers to put something together and requested help with presentation, for which Bennett and Henry volunteered.   Henry suggested not limiting the area but making the size of tree limits very large.  Sara mentioned that the original intention was to identify two areas – secondary right-of-way zone along roadsides and private property, with 20 ft from right-of-way having a smaller DBH threshold. Any private tree away from this area would be subject to larger DBH.  Another alternative is to keep it simple and just have a single larger DBH threshold. Sara points out that the intent was that, if a tree is sick, the tree can come down without repercussions.  Shoshona mentioned that it would have to go to the town lawyer to review for liability and legal issues.  Julian mentioned idea of separate DBHs for different districts.  Sara points out that there was an intention to keep it independent on zoning, and to keep it related to models like Northampton.  Sara will circulate another round and will put it on a google doc for more crowd-sourced type of development. Everyone should read new draft and comment and ask questions

Website and Social Media
Bennett started looking at APSTC web site and has proposed changes – add a “make a donation tab”, remove request a tree tab. Bennett will prepare and share a document for discussion in advance of our next meeting.
Other Business
Junior tree committee: Shoshona mentioned that Paul Bockelman said there is no formal sub-group like this, but there is also no particular age limit for town committees.  Julian pointed out that outreach may be effective, and volunteered to seek out new young members, hoping Arwen can join.  Shoshona wrote back to Paul to expect Julian’s citizen activity form, and Henry suggested that Rana use this to apply to join the committee.  Julian gave a thank you to Alan and DPW for quick response to the recent windstorm.

Hours: 51
 Minutes submitted by Gordon
Next meeting: November 10
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